
May 15, 2023 

Larry Fink 
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 
BlackRock 
P.O. Box 534429, Pittsburgh, PA 15253-4429 

Dear Larry Fink, 

We, the undersigned state treasurers and financial officers, have been elected to safeguard our 
States' public funds, which may include public funds from our States that you manage.1 Recent 
headlines have given us cause to question whether management decisions being provided properly 
pursue our taxpayers' best long-term economic interests. Specifically, we arc concerned that taxpayers' 
best long-term economic interests might have become subordinated to environmental, social, and 
political interests often divorced from shareholder value-and often pushed through shareholder 
proposals.2 

To take just a few examples, some recent shareholder proposals would require oil companies 
to pledge fealty to the Paris Climate Agreement,3 social media companies to crack down on "hate 

1 We recognize that not all the states represented in this letter directly use your services as they manage state funds with 
internal staff. However, because of the role your firm has in voting proxies, the information you provide in response to 
this letter is of importance to all states due to its general impact on the investing universe. 
2 See Hannah Orowitz, Rajeev Kumar & Lee Anne Hagel, GEORGESON, An Ear!J Look at the 2022 Pro:;ry Season, June 7, 
2022, at 4, 12, 14, https://corpgov.law.harvard.cdu/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Georgcson_EPS_whitepaper_2022_ 
v6.pdf. 
3 Exxon Mobil Corp., Definitive Proxy Statement (Schedule 14A), Apr. 7, 2022, at 71, https://www.sec.gov/ Archives/ 
edgar/ data/34088/000119312522098314/ d280259ddefl 4a.htm. 






























